DacComPBC
Local Enhanced Service for the Provision of Primary Care Counselling Services in Dacorum 2008/09

Note to members of the DacComPBC Executive Committee
Please find enclosed the documentation for the proposed revisions to the Counselling service within Dacorum. There are a few additional comments to make:

1. These documents attempt to capture the required ‘lift and drop’ of the existing service, using our existing counsellors to provide the service, but at the same time placing a more consistent structure around the service which is currently absent

2. An uplift of 10% to the current budget is sought to enable provision of even more counselling sessions bearing in mind there has been no budget increase for the last few years. Feedback from surgeries indicate that the majority of existing counsellors have the capacity to provide these additional sessions

3. It is proposed that the Dacorum budget continues to be allocated to surgeries on a per capita basis although an ‘as at’ date for patient numbers has not yet been considered. Any suggestions would be welcome.
4. The figures have been calculated with the criteria that there will be no payment to the counsellors for DNA’s. Based on responses from surgeries, I estimate that 12 of our 19 surgeries currently pay for DNA’s. Taking into account the adverse feedback from counsellors I have spoken to about this proposal and the possible issues the vast majority of surgeries may face about this, it might ‘sweeten the pill’ and therefore help ensure we retain as many of our existing counsellors, if we perhaps offered a flat rate nominal sum for any DNA. This would help to cover the counsellors’ time spent in preparation, travel etc.

Based on the DNA figures provided for a 6 month period by the surgeries who responded, I estimate that total DNA’s for all 19 surgeries to be in the region of 170 i.e. 340 p.a.

A flat rate payment for example of £5 (14% of the average session rate paid) would mean a cost of £1,700 from the budget. Please advise if you wish to consider this as an option or proceed as planned.
5. Consideration was given to charging a nominal amount for use of room within the surgery. After consideration, if we proceed on the £0.00 for DNA’s and bearing in mind potential cost rent issues (this is an NHS service and the room used could be already included within cost rent) it is felt best not to proceed with this suggestion. 

6. It is felt unnecessary to include making any payment for time spent attending the monthly clinical governance meeting. This can be considered as within the session rate being paid

7. Guidance is required on where the surgeries will need to send the signed LES forms between themselves and DacCom. I have assumed that the same system will be in place for the reimbursement of the Counsellor’s invoices i.e. the actual funding will remain at the PSU.

8. Please advise next steps/any amendments to the submitted documentation that may be required

Geoff Smith
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